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       20 April 2014

Dear Sir or Madam





Ref. 14/00412/F

As residens of Deddington, Oxfordshire we were delighted to hear that Cherwell District Council had refused planning permission to Pegasus for the intended 85 house development to the North of the Village.

Imagine our utter despair to find that Mr Pickles had ridden rough – shod over the decision and on appeal had granted planning.

Clearly Prudential Pensions Ltd along with Pegasus have not only the cash but the resources to mount an appeal against the original refusal by CDC to grant planning permission.

As seems to be the pattern, any property developer with sufficient financial leverage, clout, patience and who also knows ‘how to play the game’ will always get what they want in the end.

We have recently received notification of 15 additional sites in and around the village ear marked for future development. The estimate is 1,000 houses in the next few years.

The excuse seems to revolve around the need for future accommodation in line with the CDC plan which I believe missed the deadline set by the Governement.  Is the council and by default, the villagers of Deddington and it’s surround being punished for the councils inability to get their homework in on time ?
The lives of Mr Bumble aka Eric Pickles and the fat cat property developers will not be affected by the disruption via increased road traffic, the strain placed on the already overburdened health centre and a school which needs expanding to cope with the current demand and which in recent years sold land to build infill housing. This plus the ever escalating demands on local infrastructure & car parking needs.  I’ve heard nothing on how the council or property developers intend to compensate for these demands ?

Their lives / companies will, of course, be greatly affected by the ever increasing wealth generated from dwellings built on prime real estate and prolonged tenure as Ministers in Government

We don’t wish to sound naïve but what sort of system do we have when such strong objections from the inhabitants of Deddington & Hempton results in a refusal to plan followed almost immediately by an appeal with planning granted.

We understand the need for building and it’s important part in revitalising our country, but it appears that pension companies like Prudential are applying for planning permission throughout the United Kingdom and once granted are gradually ring fencing areas until the time is ‘right’ ie housing at premium rates, to actually build.

To conclude the following are real and serious areas of concern to us as inhabitants of Deddington:


●
Some development sites position adjacent to Deddington Castle Grounds



which is a scheduled ancient monument


●
Dangerous precedent of seeking to build on green open space within the 

Conservation area


●
Deddingtons housing quota up to 2031 more than satisfied by 

Pegasus/Prudential development of 85 houses (including 29  !  affordable homes)


●
Contrary to Cherwell local plan, which envisages increment ‘minor’ 

development, infilling and conversions within the built-up area of the village


●
Yet more executive houses which would create another ‘dormitory’ 

development catering for car dependant long distance commuters


●
Impact on the primary school and health centre

●
More pressure on village road system, parking and road safety (exacurbated by the enormous amount of increased traffic whenever there is a problem on the M40)

●
Premature as parish council is producing a ‘Neighbourhood Plan’ to reflect residents views on future development in the parish.

We acknowledge that whilst Cherwell District Council recognize the concerns and the unnecessary overall volume of development planned, they are hamstrung when it comes to the real test, convincing the Government.

Kind regards

Mr & Mrs A Lowe

The Archers

2 Archway Court

New Street

DEDDINGTON

OX15 0SS 

